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DATES: Please submit comments by
November 26, 2001.
ADDRESSES: You may mail or hand
deliver comments to the U.S.
Department of Transportation, Dockets
Management Facility, Room PL–401,
400 Seventh Street, SW., Washington,
DC 20590; telefax comments to 202/
493–2251; or submit electronically at
http://dmses.dot.gov/submit. All
comments should include the docket
number in this notice’s heading. All
comments may be examined and copied
at the above address from 9 a.m. to 5
p.m., Monday through Friday, except
Federal holidays. If you desire a receipt
you must include a self-addressed
stamped envelope or postcard or, if you
submit your comments electronically,
you may print the acknowledgment
page.

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: Mr.
Ronald Marshall, 202–366–9393,
Corporate Management, Federal
Highway Administration, Department of
Transportation, 400 Seventh Street,
S.W., Washington, DC 20590. Office
hours are from 7:30 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.,
Monday through Friday, except Federal
holidays.
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION:

Title: Customer Satisfaction Surveys.
OMB Control No: 2125-New.
Background: Executive Order 12862,

‘‘Setting Customer Service Standards’’
requires that Federal agencies provide
the highest quality service to our
customers by identifying them and
determining what they think about our
services and products. The surveys
covered in this request for a generic
clearance will provide the FHWA a
means to gather this data directly from
our customers. The information
obtained from the surveys will be used
to assist in evaluating service delivery
and processes. The responses to the
surveys will be voluntary and will not
involve information that is required by
regulations. There will be no direct
costs to the respondents other than their
time. The FHWA plans to provide an
electronic means for responding to the
majority of the surveys via the World
Wide Web.

Respondents: State and local
governments, highway industry
organizations, general public.

Frequency: Generally, annually.
Estimated Total Annual Burden

Hours: The burden hours per response
will vary with each survey; however, we
estimate an average burden of 20
minutes for each survey. We estimate
that FHWA will survey an average of
15,000 respondents annually. Therefore,
the total annual estimate is 5,000
burden hours.

Public Comments Invited: You are
asked to comment on any aspect of this
information collection, including: (1)
Whether the proposed collection is
necessary for the FHWA’s performance;
(2) the accuracy of the estimated
burdens; (3) ways for the FHWA to
enhance the quality, usefulness, and
clarity of the collected information; and
(4) ways that the burdens could be
minimized, including use of electronic
technology, without reducing the
quality of the collected information. The
agency will summarize and/or include
your comments in the request for OMB’s
clearance of this information collection.

Electronic Access: Internet users may
access all comments received by the
U.S. DOT Dockets, Room PL–401, by
using the universal resource locator
(URL): http://dms.dot.gov. It is available
24 hours each day, 365 days each year.
Please follow the instructions online for
more information and help. An
electronic copy of this document may be
downloaded using a modem and
suitable communications software from
the Government Printing Office
Electronic Bulletin Board Service at
telephone number 202–512–1661.
Internet users may reach the Federal
Register’s home page at http://
www.nara.gov/fedreg and the
Government Printing Office’s database
at http://www.access.gpo.gov/nara.

Authority: The Paperwork Reduction Act
of 1995; 44 U.S.C. Chapter 35, as amended;
and 49 CFR 1.48.

Issued on: September 19, 2001.
James R. Kabel,
Chief, Management Programs and Analysis
Division.
[FR Doc. 01–23932 Filed 9–24–01; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 4910–22–P

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION

Federal Railroad Administration

Petition for Waiver of Compliance

In accordance with Part 211 of Title
49 Code of Federal Regulations (CFR),
notice is hereby given that the Federal
Railroad Administration (FRA) received
a request for a waiver of compliance
with certain requirements of its safety
standards. The individual petition is
described below, including the party
seeking relief, the regulatory provisions
involved, the nature of the relief being
requested, and the petitioner’s
arguments in favor of relief.

Lahaina, Kaanapali & Pacific Railroad

[Docket Number FRA–2001–10516]
The Lahaina, Kaanapali & Pacific

Railroad (LKP) requests a waiver of

compliance with certain provisions of
the 49 CFR part 230, Inspection and
Maintenance Standards for Steam
Locomotives. The specific part of the
regulations for which waiver is sought
is CFR 230.25, which requires that the
maximum allowable stress per square
inch (psi) of the net cross sectional area
of fire box and combustion chamber
stays shall be 7,500 psi. LKP seeks this
waiver to allow the stay bolt stress to be
increased to 12,600 psi, which meets the
requirements of the 1983 ASME code,
for two steam locomotives named Anaka
and Myrtle. The railroad feels that their
method of attachment (welding)
provides greater strength than threaded
attachment of the stays.

Interested parties are invited to
participate in these proceedings by
submitting written views, data, or
comments. FRA does not anticipate
scheduling a public hearing in
connection with these proceedings since
the facts do not appear to warrant a
hearing. If any interested party desires
an opportunity for oral comment, they
should notify FRA, in writing, before
the end of the comment period and
specify the basis for their request.

All communications concerning these
proceedings should identify the
appropriate docket number (e.g., Waiver
Petition Docket Number FRA–2001–
10516) and must be submitted to the
Docket Clerk, DOT Central Docket
Management Facility, Room Pl–401, 400
Seventh Street, S.W., Washington, DC.
20590–0001. Communications received
within 30 days of the date of this notice
will be considered by FRA before final
action is taken. Comments received after
that date will be considered as far as
practicable. All written communications
concerning these proceedings are
available for examination during regular
business hours (9 a.m.–5 p.m.) at the
above facility. All documents in the
public docket are also available for
inspection and copying on the Internet
at the docket facility’s Web site at
http://dms.dot.gov.

Issued in Washington, DC on September
19, 2001.

Grady C. Cothen, Jr.,
Deputy Associate Administrator for Safety
Standards and Program Development.
[FR Doc. 01–23934 Filed 9–24–01; 8:45 am]
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